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RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

61G20-1.001
Florida Building Code Adopted

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT the Binding Interpretation Panel has declined to issue a binding interpretation pursuant to Section 553.775, Florida Statutes, in response to petition 169 submitted by Caroline Shine, which was accepted by BOAF on August 29, 2019. The following is a summary of the petition and the Panel's response:

Question 1:  Can an existing 2-story office building Type IIA construction be reclassified from Group B to Mixed (Group B on the 2nd floor and Group A-3 on the 1st floor) without installing an automatic fire sprinkler system or an alternative automatic fire-extinguishing system if the fire area on each floor does not exceed 12,000 square feet (1115 m2), has an occupant load of 300 or less; and Groups B and A-3 are fully separated by fire barriers and horizontal assemblies? (Note: the entire building does not exceed 12,000 square feet [1115 m2] and has an occupant load of 300 or less)

Question 2: If the fire area is defined as the aggregate floor area enclosed and bounded by fire walls, fire barriers, exterior walls, or horizontal assemblies of a building, wouldn’t the 2nd floor (aggregate floor) level of exit discharge be met by the stairways enclosed by fire barriers which leads directly to exit discharge. Since only the first floor is assembly occupancy (A-3) and is fully separated from Group B on the 2nd floor, would it be true that fire sprinklers are not required throughout the building?

Question 3: Could a business occupant form an assembly space with a maximum of 49 persons only loading (defined by fixed seating, barriers, and/or corridor roping) within an area larger than 750 sq. ft without a sprinkler system and retain its Group B status in accordance with 303.1.2.1 small assembly spaces?

Answer: The Panel declined to answer these generic Building Code questions because they are too general in nature and do not address a specific interpretation by the building official and the jurisdiction, which is the intent of the binding interpretation process. Recommendation is made that the applicant go back to the local building official to obtain and clarify the building code interpretation in order to obtain resolution of this issue or pursue other means to resolve this matter.

 A copy of the Interpretation may be obtained from https://floridabuilding.org/bi/bi_bind_interp_srch.aspx, or by contacting the Codes and Standards section at (850)487-1824.
